
  
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 

 
  

   
   

  

     
     

 

  
 

  
 

 
  

  
  

   
 

  
 

 
 

  

     
 

     
  

  

The Corporation of 
The Township of Brock 

1 Cameron St. E., P.O. Box 10 
Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 

705-432-2355 

February 20, 2024 

The Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria 
Minister of Transportation 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, ON 
M7A 1Z8 

Sent via email: minister.mto@ontario.ca 
Re: Remove Tolls on Highway 407 in Durham Region 

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Brock adopted the 
following resolution at their meeting held on January 29, 2024 in support of Whitby’s : 

C-2024-012 

“BE IT RESOLVED THAT Communication Number 27/24, Request to the Province to 
Temporarily Remove Tolls on Highway 407 in Durham Region be received; and 
THAT Council support the following resolution; 
WHEREAS Highway 407 from Brock Road (Regional Road 1) in Pickering to Highway 35/115 is 
provincially owned and tolls are set by the province; and 
WHEREAS planned Regional road construction work to widen Winchester Road (Regional Road 
3) from Anderson Street to Baldwin Street (Regional Highway 12) will necessitate reducing 
Winchester Road to one lane of traffic in one direction over an expected two construction 
seasons impacting travel times for residents and businesses; and 
WHEREAS the temporary removal of tolls on Highway 407 during Winchester Road construction 
work would improve overall travel times and alleviate the traffic impacts on surrounding Regional 
and local municipal roads. 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 
1. The Province be requested to temporarily remove tolls on  Highway 407 in Durham Region 

during the duration of the planned Winchester Road construction work; and 

2. A copy of this request be sent to all Durham local area municipalities, Durham MPPs, and the 
Minister of Transportation.” 

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the Clerks 
Department, Clerks@Brock.ca. 

If this information is required in an accessible format, 
please contact the Township at 705-432-2355. 
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Yours truly, 

THE TOWNSHIP OF BROCK 

Fernando Lamanna 
Clerk/Deputy CAO 

FL:dh 

cc. Laurie Scott, MPP, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock – laurie.scottco@pc.ola.org 
Lorne Coe, MPP, Whitby – Lorne.Coe@pc.ola.org 
Jennifer French, MPP, Oshawa – JFrench-CO@ndp.on.ca 
Patricia Barnes, MPP, Ajax – patrice.barnes@pc.ola.org 
Peter Bethlenfalvy, MPP, Pickering-Uxbridge – Peter.Bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Todd J. McCarthy, MPP, Durham – Todd.McCarthy@pc.ola.org 
Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering – clerks@pickering.ca 
Alexander Harras, Regional Clerk – clerks@durham.ca 
Ralph Walton, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk, Township of Scugog – clerks@scugog.ca 
Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax – clerks@ajax.ca 
Chris Harris, Clerk, Town of Whitby – clerk@whitby.ca 
Debbie Leroux, Clerk, Township of Uxbridge – info@uxbridge.ca 
Mary Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa – service@oshawa.ca 
June Gallagher, Clerk, Municipality of Clarington – clerks@clarington.net 
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Town of Whitby 
575 Rossland Road East, 
Whitby, ON L1N 2M8 
905.430.4300 
whitby.ca 

January 16, 2023 

Sent via email: 

Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria 
Minister of Transportation 
minister.mto@ontario.ca 

Re: Request to the Province to Temporarily Remove Tolls on Highway 407 in 
Durham Region 

Please be advised that at the Town of Whitby Committee of the Whole meeting held on 
January 15, 2024, Committee endorsed the following resolution, which is expected to be 
formally ratified by Whitby Council at their regular meeting on January 29, 2024. 
Committee of the Whole is comprised of the Mayor and all Members of Council of the 
Town of Whitby. This correspondence is being sent prior to formal Council ratification 
due to its time sensitive nature. 

Whereas Highway 407 from Brock Road (Regional Road 1) in Pickering to 
Highway 35/115 is provincially owned and tolls are set by the province; and, 

Whereas planned Regional road construction work to widen Winchester Road 
(Regional Road 3) from Anderson Street to Baldwin Street (Regional Highway 
12) will necessitate reducing Winchester Road to one lane of traffic in one 
direction over an expected two construction seasons impacting travel times for 
residents and businesses; and, 

Whereas the temporary removal of tolls on Highway 407 during Winchester Road 
construction work would improve overall travel times and alleviate the traffic 
impacts on surrounding Regional and local municipal roads. 

Now therefore be it resolved that: 

1. The Province be requested to temporarily remove tolls on Highway 407 in 
Durham Region during the duration of the planned Winchester Road 
construction work; and, 

2. A copy of this request be sent to all Durham local area municipalities, 
Durham MPPs, and the Minister of Transportation. 

mailto:minister.mto@ontario.ca
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Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact the Office of 
the Town Clerk at 905-430-4315. 

Kevin Narraway 
Sr. Manager of Legislative Services/Deputy Clerk 

Copy: C. Harris, Town Clerk – Town of Whitby - clerk@whitby.ca 

Lorne Coe, MPP, Whitby - lorne.coe@pc.ola.org 
Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, MPP, Pickering-Uxbridge -
peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
Patrice Barnes, MPP, Ajax - patrice.barnes@pc.ola.org 
Jennifer K. French, MPP, Oshawa - jfrench-co@npd.on.ca 
Honourable Todd J. McCarthy, MPP, Durham - todd.mccarthy@pc.ola.org 
Laurie Scott, MPP, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock - laurie.scott@pc.ola.org 
S. Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering - clerks@pickering.ca 
N. Cooper, Director of Legislative and Information Services, Town of Ajax -
clerks@ajax.ca 
M. Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa - clerks@oshawa.ca 
J. Gallagher, Clerk, Municipality of Clarington - clerks@clarington.net 
D. Leroux, Clerk, Township of Uxbridge - dleroux@uxbridge.ca 
F. Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO, Township of Brock -
fernando.lamanna@brock.ca 
R. Walton, Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk - rwalton@scugog.ca 
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